

DETROIT PUBLIC SCHOOLS

DIVISION FOR ADMINISTRATION OF SCHOOLS OFFICE OF PUPIL PERSONNEL SERVICES

January 29, 1975

DEPARTMENT OF ATTENDANCE

5057 WOODWARD

DETROIT, MICHIGAN 48202

PHONE (313)T8¥3-9500 DETROIT

MAYOR OFFICE

DATE DUE

FILING INST

The Honorable Coleman A. Young, Mayor of Detroit

Dear Sir:

I recently learned that it has been necessary for thirty-five (35) Health Department Public Health Nurses to be laid off. I understand that this is to be a temporary move.

We, in the Attendance Department of the Detroit Board of Education, work more effectively with the assistance of these Public Health Nurses.

We urge that you cause these nurses to be re-hired as soon as possible. The area that Region One serves is populated with many families who must rely on the services of the Public Health nurses as their first, (and sometimes their only) line of defense in the health care of their families. The services of these nurses will be sorely missed.

Very truly yours,

Thomas E. Cooney

Supervisor of Attendance

Thomas 2 Goor

Region One

Detroit Board of Education

134